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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 
MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DIVISION FLEX DAY MEETING 

January 14, 2016 
 

Present: Edwin Ambrosio, Eduardo Barajas, Michael Bateman, Lynn Beckett-Lemus, 
Susan Bickford, Carl Broderick, Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Jill Evensizer, Dominic 
Fanelli, Greg Fry, Milan Georgevich, Massoud Ghyam, Megan Granich, Hamza Hamza, 
Arturo Hernandez, Linda Ho, Anna Hockman, Judy Kasabian, Lars Kjeseth, Bob Lewis, 
Marta Maaza, Zach Marks, Art Martinez, Matthew Mata, Bonnie Mercado, Ashod 
Minasian, Benjamin Mitchell, Kaysa Moreno, Jasmine Ng, Catherine Schult-Roman, 
Aban Seyedin, Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn Sims, Satish Singhal, Ralph Taylor, Susan 
Taylor, Susan Tummers-Stocum, Lijun Wang, Paul Yun 
 
 
 
INTRODUCTIONS  
Linda Ternes is the new Associate Dean of Mathematics.  
 
Edwin Ambrosio will be a temporary full-time instructor for Computer Science during 
the current semester.  
 
Fareshta Nazif is the new student worker for the Math Division front office.  
 
 
START OF SEMESTER PREP 
Registration has been extended to midnight on 1/15/16. Recommendation to print out 
rosters after this date to ensure they are accurate and most up to date.  
 
A list of open classes with five or more available seats was provided and will be posted 
throughout the building for students. 
 
A few classes have been added to the schedule. 
 
Two Math 73 hybrid courses were cancelled and replaced with one non-hybrid Math 73.   
 
Instructors should distribute Add Codes as early as possible so students enroll before the 
deadline. Late add petitions are not generally approved.  
 
Rosters should be reviewed on a regular basis to make sure students are using their Add 
Codes.  
 
Most classes outside of large lectures and Computer Science labs have a capacity of 35 
students, but no more than 40. For large lectures, maximum enrollment is 69 students.  
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COMMITTEE UPDATES 
 
DLOACC - SLO reports are due by 2/5/16. Three are complete. Two PLO reports are 
incomplete and also due 2/5/16. S. Bucher will send out the TracDat training dates and a 
step-by-step process on how to enter reports. SLO coordinators should enter follow-ups 
on any action items. Course Coordinators should submit SLO questions by 2/5/16. 
 

 Committee D – SLO 4  
 CM 2 – SLO 1  
 Engineering – SLO 1 and PLO 1   
 CS 12, 30 and 40 – SLO 3 

 
DCC – Python (CS 14) was approved as a new course. Instructors should be working on 
new course proposals during the spring semester in order to meet the curriculum calendar 
deadlines.   
 
CM 1 and Committee D – Working on Program Review. Both committees have a 
meeting scheduled on 1/28/16 at 1pm. 
 
CM 2 – Working on SLO 1. The first meeting is 2/4/16. The second CM 2 meeting will 
be scheduled to discuss Honors Statistics.  
 
CM 3 – No updates. 
 
Tutoring Committee – New tutor training will be on 1/22/16. The committee will be 
asking for volunteers.  
 
 
HIRING UPDATES 
 
The math hiring committee was formed. Applications are ready for review but the 
committee must first meet to discuss and approve interview questions before HR provides 
access to the applications. 
 
The CS Department will put together a hiring committee.  
 
Dean J. Sims recommends to have a math part-time hiring after the full-time screening is 
completed. The math part-time hiring committee is still considering when to post the 
position. 
 
 
GRADES AND DOCUMENTATION 
 
With the help of instructors who informed the division of students that were forecasted as 
passing but didn’t, we discovered 75 students that were attempting to move on to next 
level of Math although they had not passed the prerequisite.  
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Instructors who have not submitted their grades should submit them to the Division 
Office ASAP.  
 
 
CALCULATORS 
The Division was awarded $25,000 for classroom sets of calculators based on the 
recommendation of several committees. The calculators are in the Division Office. If 
instructors would like to check out a classroom set for the semester, contact the Division 
Office.  
 
Copies of calculator loan forms were left in instructor mailboxes. Reminder to use the 
current version of the form otherwise the library will not accept it.  
 
 
SPRING EVALUATIONS 
Evaluation packets and assignments will be ready by the start of the second week.  
 
 
TEXTBOOK REQUISITIONS 
B. Mercado provided a reminder of what items are needed to complete a book requisition 
for the Bookstore: 
 Publisher ISBN - this will help avoid ordering the wrong book  
 Publisher contact representative information  

 
Inform B. Mercado by week three if your committee is going to change book editions or 
request a new book.  
 
New textbook adoptions are due by 3/4/16.  
 
The Bookstore is requesting that requisition be entered in the system so students can view 
the required textbooks during the registration period.  
 
The front office will discuss alternative timelines for instructors that do not use the 
Bookstore.  
 
 
PROTOCOL FOR REPORTING EQUIPMENT MALFUNCTIONS 
The Repair/Technical Issue Support form shows the questions the front office must 
answer when requesting equipment repair.  Provide the front office with as much detail as 
possible when reporting an issue. 
 
At some point the projectors bulbs will go out at the same time. Dean J. Sims will remind 
the VPs of this, although they have been informed.  
 
Media Services tracks the hours of life each bulb has.  
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AB 86 ADULT EDUCATION 
The goal of AB 86 Adult Education is to create a curriculum preparing adults for transfer 
to ECC.  
 
Funding is available for those interested in helping revamp the Adult Education 
curriculum.  
 
Jose Anaya will have a meeting with more information on this initiative. As of now, it is 
a work in progress.  
 
 
COMMON ASSESSMENT INITIATIVE 
L. Ternes is involved with the Common Assessment Initiative (CAI).  
 
The assessment test that CAI is rolling has extreme importance. A timeline was 
developed after the legislation passed and the common assessment was supposed to be in 
full implementation this fall, however, field-testing has not occurred. Colleges will 
continue what they have been using until CCC Assess is in full implementation.  
 
Based on research, multiple measures do not work for international, reentry or out-of-
state students.  
 
L. Ternes will be chairing the CAI Committee.   
 
 
MATH 80 CHALLENGE EXAM 
The Division Office is still receiving petitions for students who took Math 73 but 
changed to a STEM or Business major.  
 
Dean J. Sims has been using multiple measures to assess the petitions.  
 
There is a need for a Math 80 challenge exam. J. Forbes will lead this initiative. A draft 
of the exam was created and the next step is to do a norming to determine the cutoff 
score. 
 
Math 73 students have been reminded of the differences between Math 73 and 80.  
 
 
STUDENT CLUB ADVISORS 
B. Mitchell is the advisor of the ECC Math Club geared towards math-oriented talks. 
 
L. Kjeseth and J. Cohen are co-advisors for a Math Engagement Club. There was one talk 
last fall and there has been an interest in having talks/tutoring at various prisons.  
S. Bucher is the Advisor for the Chess Club. 
 
S. Singhal is the advisor for the Robotics Club. There are three competitions on campus.  
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CLASSROOM CHAIR FORMATION PROTOCOL 
Half of the classrooms will continue how they have been (each instructor sets up room in 
their own preferred way). A listing was provided of the other half of classrooms that have 
formation specific designation for the chairs and desks. An instructor is still free to 
rearrange as they prefer, but when they leave the room, the room should be arranged as 
designated. 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Send B. Mercado office hours. 
 
MESA will be accepting new student applications during the first two weeks of the 
semester.  
 
 
SEP DATA ACTIVITY 
The SEP Data activity is a set of questions requesting recommendations on what the 
Division can do to help students become successful.  
 










































